
----Original Message----- 

From: klein-temple@csm.symplicity.com <klein-temple@csm.symplicity.com> 

Sent: Monday, September 21, 2020 12:11 PM 

To: Michelle Masood <mmasood@whyy.org> 

Subject: Registration Confirmation: Fall Recruiter Open-House 

 

Dear Michelle Masood, 

 

Thank you so much for registering for our first virtual Klein College Recruiter Open House on 

Wednesday, October 14th from 3pm to 5pm. 

 

We expect two to three hundred of our talented and diverse media and communication 

students to RSVP. You will have the ability to preview student résumés and message specific 

students who you might be interested in talking with before the event begins. 

 

You are welcome to have more than one recruiter at your virtual "booth". There is no fee or 

extra charge. 

 

I will be sending you some helpful tips on how to use this virtual platform before and during the 

fair. 

 

Again, we thank you for your interest in Klein College students. If you have any questions, please 

don't hesitate to email me at luanncahn@temple.edu 

 

Sincerely, 

Lu Ann 

 

Lu Ann Cahn 

Director of Career Services 

Klein College of Media and Communication Temple University, Philadelphia, PA 
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